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SUBMISSION 
INQUIRY INTO THE PROMOTION OF FALSE OR MISLEADING  

HEALTH-RELATED INFORMATION OR PRACTICES  
 

 
Friends of Science in Medicine (FSM) welcome this  Inquiry as it has the potential to stimulate changes necessary to 
better protect the health and safety of the people of NSW and ensure that expenditure on public health measures is 
both cost-effective and justifiable. 
 
Reasons for concern 
 
The promotion of potentially harmful, unscientific information by providers offering health-related products and 
services is widespread. In an era of mass international communication, entering almost every home, people are more 
vulnerable than ever to misinformation. 
 
Compounding this are various arguments commonly used by purveyors of alternative medicine. These include 
inaccurate claims that their particular treatment is evidence-based when it is plainly not, that one treatment is as 
reliable as another, that any critic of alternative health procedures is self-interested, that patient choice should be the 
arbiter of what works and that providing patients with freedom of choice should necessarily justify expenditure of 
public monies on worthless treatments simply because people want them, all at a time when health budgets for 
demonstrably effective treatments are stretched as never before. 
 
In particular, people who have not experienced life prior to the introduction of mass vaccination, modern medical and 
obstetric care and antibiotics may not appreciate the remarkable improvements that have followed in terms of both 
personal and community health. The traditional and almost sole provider of reliable advice regarding personal and 
family health have been general practitioners. Increasingly, however, people turn to the Internet and social media to 
learn more about a range of issues including health care. Ironically, in this most scientific of ages, such outlets provide 
much potentially dangerous and unscientific misinformation, which is superficially appealing but certainly not 
reliable, as very few constraints are placed on this material. Particularly vulnerable are individuals with serious 
illnesses and those which are difficult to treat. Providers who have nothing effective to offer give these people false 
hope. 
 
Better strategies are urgently needed to reduce the community’s exposure to misleading information and 
practitioners who might cause harm either directly or by being instrumental in the delay of an accurate diagnosis 
and effective treatment. 
 
Need for greater regulation 
 
In Australia, regulations directed to the provision of health care have concentrated on registered professionals and 
complaints made about them by individuals dissatisfied with the care they have received. While this must continue, 
new regulations to better protect the public from unacceptable activities by non-registered providers are urgently 
needed. While it is currently a responsibility of the HCCC to respond to complaints about such individuals, we argue 
here that more effective regulations and enforcement measures are needed if the HCCC is to be more effective. New 
regulations should also address the propagation of false or misleading health related information. 
 


























